
13th December 2024

Dear Parents,
If you came to the Christmas Bazaar last Saturday, you will be aware of the huge effort so many parents made to
create a wonderful atmosphere in school. There was a vast array of stalls and a staggering amount of money raised -
£11,500!! In addition, some parents have arranged match funding with their work place and we are expecting in the 
region of an additional £2,500 to add to the profit. A big thank you to everyone involved!
I wonder have any of you been watching “Swiped: The School that Banned Smartphones” on Channel 4? I watched it 
last night and was astonished at the impact smartphones have had on children’s brains, sleep patterns and anxiety. If 
you haven’t seen it, it’s worth watching (and then avoid giving your child a smart phone until they are about 14).

Have a lovely weekend 
Kind regards
Kate Baptiste
Headteacher

Carol Service led by Years 3&4 – On Monday morning, the 
children from Years 3 & 4 sang their Carol Service for the 
school. We were all blown away by the beautiful singing. Then 
later that evening, in St Monica’s Church they repeated the 
performance for their families. It was a wonderful occasion and 
celebration of music and Christmas.  A big thank you to Mr 
Charles-Nelson and all the staff from Years 3 & 4 for preparing 
the children – video and photos to follow next week.

The Friends’ Parents Social – If you would like to attend 
the Parents’ Winter Social at the Dog & Duck on 
Saturday night, click the link 
https://app.goodhub.com/adultschristmassocial24

Reconciliation – During Advent, Catholics 
take the time to prepare for Christmas by 
reflecting on their behaviour and going to 
the Sacrament of Reconciliation. Thank you 
to our Parish Priest Fr Mehall, his assistant Fr
David and two visiting priests Canon Robert 
Plourde and Fr Maciej Michalek who came 
to school on Thursday to hear the 
confessions of Class 5Y and Year 4. Year 6 
and Class 5G will have their opportunity next 
week.

Nativity Week! – Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 have all celebrated Christmas in a variety of entertaining nativity 
productions for their parents. It has been a wonderful opportunity to hear the Christmas story (whilst 
simultaneously being entertained by the children’s acting, singing and dancing!) A big thank you to all the staff for 
their hard work in putting these together.

Year 1 told the story of ‘The Angel Who Nearly Missed it 
All!’ to the school on Monday and their families on 
Tuesday. The Angel who was always late for everything, 
finally made it to Jesus’ birth!

Year 2’s production of ‘The Fleece Force’ 
had an over zealous trainee Police Officer 
who was so busy keeping people out of 
Bethlehem, she nearly stopped everyone
from reaching Jesus’ birth in a stable!

Reception children performed ‘Simply the 
Nativity’ to the school on Tuesday and their 
families on Wednesday. The hall was packed 
with proud family members all keen to see 
their little ones on stage for the first time. 
Very well done to them all. 

https://app.goodhub.com/adultschristmassocial24


If you’re doing any clearing out 
over the Christmas holidays, 

please keep hold of things that 
could go in the Happy Bag 
Collection on 31st January!




